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PRESS RELEASE NO. 24-2024 

December 23, 2024 

 
THE DISTRICT COURT OF THE VIRGIN ISLANDS CLOSURE IN 

OBSERVATION OF THE DAY BEFORE CHRISTMAS DAY 
 

 Pursuant to the Executive Order on Providing for the Closing of Executive Departments and 
Agencies of the Federal Government on December 24, 2024 by President Joseph R. Biden, Jr., and 
considered as falling within the scope of Executive Order 11582 of February 11, 1971, and of 5 U.S.C. 
5546 and 6103 (b) and other similar statues insofar as they relate to the pay and leave of employees of 
the United States, the District Court of the Virgin Islands will be closed on Tuesday, December 24, 
2024 in observance of the day before Christmas Day. 

Any previously scheduled matters will be heard at the discretion of the presiding judge.  

Normal operations will resume on Friday, December 27, 2024. 
 

The public is reminded that electronic filing will be available through CM/ECF, the Court’s 
electronic case management system. In addition, a drop box will be placed at the security area for 
receipt of paper filings and mail. 

 
 

For more information, please contact: 
Glenda L. Lake, Esquire 

District Court of the Virgin Islands 
5500 Veteran’s Drive, Suite 310 

St. Thomas, U. S. Virgin Islands 00802 
Email: glenda_lake@vid.uscourts.gov 


